
Notice of Availability 
City of McCall, Idaho 

DRAFT Environmental Assessment Supplement 
McCall Municipal Airport 

 
 
The City of McCall, Idaho, and the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) announce that a Draft 
Environmental Assessment Supplement (Draft EA Supplement) has been prepared in 
accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 1969 and the following FAA 
Orders:  1050.1E, Environmental Impacts: Policies and Procedures; and 5050.4B, National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) Implementing Instructions for Airport Actions.  
 
The Proposed Action of this Draft EA Supplement is the acquisition of 59.11 acres of land 
adjacent to the McCall Municipal Airport. The land is required for future development of airport 
facilities including aircraft hangars, Fixed Base Operator, and a terminal building as well as 
associated taxiways, taxilanes and aprons. This additional land also protects the airport from 
encroachment of incompatible land uses. This Draft EA Supplement evaluates potential 
environmental impacts of acquiring the land. This Draft EA Supplement is intended as a 
supplement to the original EA for the proposed acquisition of land adjacent to the McCall 
Municipal Airport. The original EA was prepared in September, 2011, and addressed acquisition 
of land required for relocation of the parallel taxiway (16.7 acres). The 59.11 acres included in 
this Proposed Action is in addition to the 16.7 acres.  
 
The Draft EA Supplement will be available for public review and comment for 30 days, ending 
October 29, 2012, at the following locations: 
 
City of McCall – City Hall 
216 East Park St.  
McCall, Idaho 83638 
 
City of McCall – McCall Municipal Airport Website 
http://www.mccall.id.us/government/departments/airport/airport.html 
 
FAA Northwest Mountain Region – Seattle Airports Di strict Office  
1601 Lind Ave. SW, Ste. 250 
Renton, WA  98057 

Written comments concerning the DRAFT EA Supplement may be submitted to:  

T-O Engineers  
Attn: Chris Pomeroy 
9777 Chinden Blvd 
Boise, Idaho 83714  
 
or by e-mail: cpomeroy@to-engineers.com 
 
All comments submitted by e-mail must be received by 5:00 pm on October 29, 2012. All mailed 
comments must be postmarked by October 29, 2012.  


